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 House Bill 18-1179 addresses price gouging in the market for off-patent or generic drugs. 

The bill prevents pharmaceutical companies from engaging in the practice of price gouging 

select drugs above specified limits, while categorizing price gouging as a deceptive trade practice 

under the Colorado Consumer Protection Act. This bill also establishes that the state board of 

pharmacy and the director of the department of health care policy and financing must report any 

such suspicions of price gouging to the attorney general, where the attorney general will file 

appropriate subpoenas and lawsuits if necessary. 

 This bill is an understandable response to counter poor practices by large pharmaceutical 

suppliers. Price hikes have occurred several times in recent years by large pharmaceutical 

companies, including necessary medicines such as epinephrine.  Unfortunately, HB 18-1179 will 





 Off-patent drugs are drugs that have formulas unrestricted by patent, and are available to 

the public; generic versions of these drugs can typically be found for lower prices than the named 

brand. Generic and named brands of the same drug are considered substitutes; as the price of one 

goes up, given that there are no innate differences between the given drug, demand will rise for 

the other drug. Examples of these can be seen in simpler drugs, as name brands of pain 

medication such as Advil and Tylenol (ibuprofen and acetaminophen, respectively) are available 

in stores at lower prices in their generic form. 



 An example of this substitution occurred in 2015: Turing Pharmaceuticals raised the 

priced of Daraprim, a drug used to treat symptoms of HIV, from $13.50 a pill to $750 a pill 

(Johnson, 2015). A San Diego startup company later that year produced the same drug for a mere 

$1 a pill (Johnson, 2015). This example is one of many that can be found where the market 

naturally responds to obscene price hikes by large pharmaceutical companies.  

 The pharmaceutical company Mylan came under fire late last year when it came into the 

spotlight that they had increased the price of EpiPens, their brand name version of the life saving 

drug epinephrine, from $265 a pack to $609 over the course of three years (Pollack, 2016). A 

company called Adrenaclick has been the alternative in recent years to the drug, offering a pack 

for just under $300. Due to a new arrangement with CVS pharmacy’s, Adrenaclick is now 

available for just over $100, and with a coupon from the manufacturer, the price can be as low as 



generic alternative (Tirrell, 2017). Now that companies have this information readily available, it 

is very easy for any of them to enter the market for a given drug and sell it at a price that can still 

earn them profit. 

 HB 18-1179 seeks to satisfy a market failure that doesn’t exist. The market for off-patent 

drugs has been observed to adjust to companies that try to price gouge in order to make more of 

a profit. The government of the state of Colorado does not need to spend resources correcting the 

natural flow of the market in its economy. I strongly recommend that the committee votes against 

this bill, and lets the market handle itself accordingly. 
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